
 
 

 

June 5, 2014 
 
 
Joe Di Carlo 
Senior Project Manager/Estimator 
Wayne’s Roofing, Inc. 
13105 Houston Road E 
Sumner, WA 98390 
 
Re: Northwest Door, Inc. 
 Tacoma, WA 
 
Dear Joe: 
 
Foushée and Associates would like to thank you and your company for your fine work 

completing the storm repairs at the Northwest Door, Inc. project.  A rare September tornado hit 

the existing manufacturing facility at 7:00 a.m. on a Monday morning, as record amounts of rain 

fell.  The storm tore a 40-by-40 foot hole in the roof and damaged various areas throughout the 

entire roofing area at Northwest Door.  100 workers were evacuated.  Foushée contacted 

Wayne’s Roofing, based upon our longstanding relationship and confidence in the company’s 

capable expertise to get the job done.   Our client, Northwest Door, was impressed and 

appreciative of Wayne’s Roofing’s ability to provide emergency roofing almost immediately, 

minimizing downtime for the business.   When the time came for the required replacement of the 

291,300 square feet of the insulated roofing assembly, Wayne’s Roofing not only completed the 

work safely, on time and to the specifications, but also provided several cost saving options that 

provided the owner and insurance company with confidence that we were doing the right 

repairs.  Foushée would not hesitate to call on Wayne’s again in an emergency, or at any other 

time.   We look forward to working with you again soon. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Robert Guymer 
COO 
 
 
 
RG:gg 


